
From: Ackerman, Jeffrey A - DNR 
Sent: Monday, April 27, 2020 3:47 PM 
To: 'Trent Ott'; John M. Van Lieshout 
Subject: Questions on DB Oak Hazardous waste determination request.  
Attachments: 3-12-95 Thimke Letter to Brusca.pdf 
 
Hi John and Trent, 
 
I am reviewing the contained out request and questions for you. 
 
Questions about the waste: 

1. What is the current status of the waste? How much is there? Where is it stockpile, and how? 
2. What were the sample depths and what was the rationale behind the sample intervals and 

depths? How do we know these locations are an accurate representation of all excavated 
material, especially in light of the point below; if you don’t know the source, how can you say 
the samples are representative? Sampling the excavated material (aka waste) would provide a 
better evaluation. 

 
The contained-out request states, “There is no information regarding a source of contamination for 
CVOCs detected in soil or groundwater samples at the DB Oak Property.” 

3. Does the attached document change your opinion regarding that statement?  
4. Would further review of site-related documents change your opinion regarding the contained-

out determination? 
 
Please note contained-out concurrence (when and if granted) will only apply to waste generated as part 
of the mitigation system installation and not to the site as a whole as was requested. 
 
Thanks, Jeff 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Jeff Ackerman 

Cell: 608-622-6743  
Desk (Voice Mail): 608-275-3323 
jeff.ackerman@wisconsin.gov 

 
































































































